UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE

November 20, 2014
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Britton Mckay, Chair.
Members and Visitors Present

Robert Dunham, Alice Hall, Chris Geyerman, Azell Francis, Christine Whitlock, Tom Kleinlein, Chris MacDonald, Britton McKay, Kevin Bostian,  Megan Heller, Charles Glover, Cynthia Frost, Aimao Zhang, Cathy Beene, Keith Roughton, Jeff Blythe, Alan Woodrum
Approval of Minutes
· The minutes of the October 30, 2014 meeting were unanimously approved.

Financial Update

Jeff Blythe: 

· 10.3 M in the bank; we have spent 8M so far but spring scholarships about to hit so not a lot.
· We are looking to try to create more revenue at baseball.
Schedule Approvals


Cathy Beene: 

· No scheduling update
· Will be emailing out the Gender Equity Report 2013-2014 to everyone.

SAAC President’s Update


Megan Heller: 
· SAAC Projects/Volunteering



· Holiday Helper, ULM Project, Women’s Tennis volunteered at hospital,  Baseball and Softball did Buddy Baseball.

Athletics Update

Tom Kleinlein:
· ULM FB Game

· Will be giving Free Tickets for Faculty/Staff .
· Every Student gets a free buddy pass and reduced upper deck prices.

· Soccer 
· Did well: Men came in 2nd, Women lost in 2nd round .
· UAC Chair’s student scored a goal, she is very proud of her.
· Rifle – 
· Losing our coach, Tim getting reassigned to another base.  He is a very good shooter and a great coach. He is regularly sought after by private contractors and military for Private Training; Will be very difficult to find someone else so qualified.
· MBB and WBB – 
· Both have improved from last year
· Cost of attendance -  
· Sun Belt said they support it but statement was unclear.

· Pell Grant will be included in the dollar amount so that helps for sure.
· Bowl Game – 
· We will be submitting a statement to be in a bowl, we are meeting all Div. 1 standards and we did not get an advantage through transition as we did not have all the transfers that most teams do
· If we would have beat Navy, or barely lost to GTech or NC State we might could have played in Peach Bowl on Jan 1.

· Meeting with Police and players put together by Tracy Ham

· Police showing kids their perspective.

· Helped them see things from police’s perspective 
FAR Update


Chris Geyerman: 

· FAR Powerpoint – Emailed to everyone, interesting slides related to statistics among student-athletes and how not very many Athletic Institutions actually make money.
· Compliance Group – We have 2 full time and 1 graduate, Most other institutions have 4 full time
· It is impressive all the work they get done.

Athletic Foundation Update

Kevin Bostian: 
· Introduces himself: From TN Tech, married with 3 kids
· Figuring out budget and learning everything setting goals
· Football Parking and Tickets

· Conference call today to talk about updates to ticketing/parking
· There were a lot of old deals in place that we are changing to make it more equitable which will create new donations.

· Created a Point System for people to help provide info ojn who gets bowl tickets
Student Athlete Services Update

Alan Woodrum:

· Finals about to be here.

· Search for Director closed, 3 people coming after Thanksgiving for interviews.

· SAS – We want to do presentations for your departments so please let us know.

· We are going to change Study Hall from just being there for certain hours to making it objective based.  They will meet and each have prepared objectives to be completed during the week.

· Should be a more efficient use of resources.

· We have a lot of kids using Cone Hall

· Will start in spring


New Business
· Azell – No updates on proposal yet.
· Spring meetings will be last Thursdays of month.

Old Business

· None.
Next Meeting

· January 29th

The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 AM.
